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MOTICE OF WITHORAWAL OF APPLICATION FOR AMENDMENT
T0 FACILITY OPERATING LICENSE

The U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (the Commission) has granted a
request by GPU Nuclear Corporation (the licensee) to withdraw its May 20,
1994, application for an amendment to Facility Operating License Ne. DPR-50,
issued to the licensee for operation of the Three Mile Island Nuclcar Station,
Unit No. 2, located in Dauphin County, Pennsylvania. Notice of Consideration
of Issuance of this amendment was published in the FEDERAL REGISTER on
June 14, 1994 (59 FR 30621).

The purpose of the licensee’s amendment request was to revise the
Technical Specifications to raise the 1imit on maximum control rod drop time
and was requested only for the duration of operating cycle 10, which was
concluded on September 8, 1995.

Subsequently the licensee informed the staff Lhat the amendment is no
longer required. Thus, the amendment application is considered to be
withdrawn by the licensee.

For further details with respect to this action, see (1) the application
for amendwen® dated May 20, 1994, and (2) the staff’s letter dated
November 14, 1995.

These documents are available for public insnection at the Commission’s

Public Document Room, the Gelman Building, 7120 L Street, NW., Washington, DC



and at the Law/Government Publications Section, State Library of Pennsylvania,
(REGIONAL DEPOSITORY) Wainut Street and Commonwealth Avenue, Box 1601,
Harrisburg, PA 17105.

Dated at Reckville, Maryland, this 30d.nay of ,Umlm, 1995

FOR THE NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

O.borran

Ronald W. Hernan, Project Manager
Project Directorate I-3

Division of Reactor Projects - I/II
Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation



